Sheridan Community Schools

24795 N. Hinesley Road · Sheridan, Indiana 46069-1199 · 317.758.4172 · 317.758.6248 Facsimile

MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Sheridan Community Schools Board of School Trustees June 13, 2022

The Sheridan Community Schools Board of School Trustees met for a Regular June Board Meeting on Monday, June 13, 2022 at 6:30 PM in the Sheridan High School Media Center with board members Todd Roberts, John Hunt, Nancy Boone, and Dan Fleming present, along with Superintendent Dr. Dave Mundy, Advisor to the Superintendent Mary Roberson, and Board Attorney Alex Pinegar. Also attending were Rick Davis, Kent Valerie Roberts, Leslie Price, Kim DeVaney, Robin Popejoy, Tyler Ottinger, Jeff Weir, Melissa Hampton, Zachery Rumschlag, Melissa Hoffman and family, and Tom Santelli.

Quorum Determination - President Roberts confirmed that a quorum was established.

<u>Call to Order/Pledge</u> – President Roberts called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Board Presentation, Tom Santelli, Boone County Commissioner - Dan Fleming introduced guest presenter Tom Santelli, who shared information about connectivity efforts in Boone County. Also attending with Mr. Santelli were LeeAnn Herrera (with Charter Communications), Sarah Moore, and Kimberly Lane. He explained that there are a lot of federal dollars, which were further accelerated during the pandemic, including \$2 million of ARPA funds set aside for Boone County. He stressed the need to register your device.

<u>Consent Agenda</u> - A motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented was made by Dan Fleming and seconded by Nancy Boone. The motion carried 4-0.

- Minutes of the May 9, 2022 Regular Meeting and June 2, 2022 Executive Session
- Approval to pay Accounts Payable Ledger for June

<u>Personnel</u> – Dr. Mundy highlighted the resignations/retirements and new hires. New hires attending the meeting included Zachery Rumschlag, Melissa Hoffman, and Leslie Price. Dr. Mundy commended the administrative team for their work in hiring a large and strong group. A motion to approve the following personnel items presented by Superintendent Mundy was made by Nancy Boone, seconded by John Hunt, and carried 4-0.

- Accepted resignation of Kim Hogge as SHS art teacher
- Accepted resignation of Carrie Bennett as Project AWARE coordinator

- · Accepted resignation of Kurt Olsan as varsity cross country coach
- Accepted resignations of following instructional assistants: Missy Lambdin (life skills), Kim Prater (SMS), Mary Lou Finchum (SES), Melanie Bales (SES), and Kaylee Pettigrew (SES)
- Approved Alexis Hartman as special education teacher
- Approved Leslie Price as corporation compliance officer/special ed secretary
- Approved Hannah Cooper (3rd grade) and Tori Waters (kindergarten) as elementary teachers
- Approved Heather Sexton as ELL teacher
- Approved Kayla Gerlach as HS English teacher
- Approved Zachery Rumschlag as HS math teacher
- Approved Jason Walther as SHS science teachers
- Approved Bill Bowen as boys basketball coach
- Approved Melissa Hoffman as assistant principal SES
- Approved Janet Pillsbury as SMS math teacher
- Approved Makayla Parks as BHC intern
- Approved Robert Burnell as HS math teacher
- Accepted resignation of Randy Garner as varsity boys basketball assistant
- Approved Randy Garner as JV boys basketball coach
- Approved Scott Sears as high school graduation coach and varsity asst basketball coach
- Approved Brooke Harbaugh as high school art teacher
- Approved Connor Stumm as SMS social studies teacher and SMS and SHS cross country coach
- Approved Tori Harker as JV volleyball coach
- Approved summer school staff SES (July 25-29, 8 noon), Jordan Toby, Stephanie Lego, Scott Ellis, Elizabeth Nies, Mellisa Terry, Jen Gonzalez; SMS (July 25-29; 8:00-noon): Nikki Davis, Dianne Gentry, Gretchen Policka, Bev Rumph, IA; SHS: Libby Doublestein, Johnny McGinnis, Eli Donaldson Band IA, Kaitlyn Tipton Band IA; and 1 more band IA TBD
- Approved RECN grant stipends

<u>Textbook Rental</u> - Dan Fleming made the motion to approve textbook rental prices for the 2022-2023 school year. John Hunt seconded the motion that carried 4-0. Dr. Mundy gave credit to teams for their work in getting the textbook fees down.

<u>Commodity Bids</u> - Dan Fleming made the motion to approve the milk, bread, and commodity bids as presented by Nancy Mosna. John seconded the motion that carried 4-0. The recommendation was for Prairie Farm (milk bid), Aunt Millie frozen bread through GFS (bread bid), and no vendor accepted for commodities (Funds will be allocated for monthly deliveries (cheese, chicken, canned products etc.) and some funds diverted to the Department of Defense for fresh fruits and vegetables program that is offered by I.D.O.E nutrition commodities program.

<u>Handbook Changes</u> – Nancy Boone moved to changes to handbook changes for all three schools as presented by principals. Dan Fleming seconded the motion that carried 4-0.

<u>Obsolete Equipment</u> – Nancy Boone moved to approve obsolete equipment recommendation as presented. Dan Fleming seconded the motion that carried 4-0.

<u>The Crossing Contract</u> - Nancy Boone made the motion to approve the contract with The Crossing for the 2022-2023 school year. John Hunt seconded the motion that carried 4-0.

<u>2022-2023 Meal Prices</u> –Dan Fleming made the motion to approve the meal prices as recommended by Cafeteria Manager Nancy Mosna for the 2022-2023 school year. Let it be noted that there is not an increase for lunch prices. The motion was seconded by John Hunt and carried 4-0.

\$1.75
\$2.50
\$2.65
\$2.75
\$4.60

<u>260-Day Non-Certified Wages</u> - Dan Fleming moved to approve the 260-day non-certified wages as presented. Nancy Boone seconded the motion, which carried 4-0.

Superintendent Report, Dr. David Mundy shared the following:

Dr. Mundy shared that it has been a busy summer with new hires, building project, and summer planning.

Thanked central office staff and custodial staff for their hard work and positive attitude. Also thanked athletic coaches and Beth DeVinney. He noted with heat we would be looking after athletes.

Commented that graduation was great and extended thanks to Rick and Melissa.

Superintendent Advisor Report, Mary Roberson

- Roberson thanked the *Lebanon Reporter* and *Hamilton County Reporter* for printing press releases.
- She shared that beginning in July public comment would be moved on the agenda before any action items to comply with new state law.
- Roberson thanked the board for the opportunity to be part of the caring and vibrant Sheridan school community and reflected on her time in Sheridan.

Public Comment

Alan Lyon said he was excited to have Dr. Mundy and expressed appreciation to Mary.

Board Member Comments

Dan Fleming commented that the press coverage has been positive, and he gave appreciation to Mary.

John Hunt commented that graduation was fantastic, including the band and choir performances. He also commended the admin team on hiring staff, noting it was a testament that people want to be here.

Nancy Boone shared a story of hiring Mary Roberson and expressed her appreciation to Mary for her time at Sheridan and her leadership for the district.

Todd Roberts welcomed all the new hires. He gave thanks to Mary and spoke on her leadership, guidance and the trust that she built for the district. He and Dr. Mundy then presented a gift to Mary.

Next Board Meeting

Monday, July 13, 2022 - Regular July Meeting, 6:30 PM

<u>Adjournment</u> - A motion to adjourn the meeting at PM was made by Dan Fleming and seconded by John Hunt. The motion carried 4-0.

Nancy Boone, Board Secretary